


MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL                                                   HELD ON MONDAY, 23RD JANUARY, 2023 AT 7.30 P.M.IN THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Chairman A. Harris, P. Lane, M. Litchfield, I. Moss, R. Paull, J. Waltham, J. Westbrook, Clerk 
In attendance Dorset Councillor Carr-Jones

	151.a TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES
R. Paull sent apologies as he was going to be slightly delayed, and arrived at 8.15p.m.

	Action




	151.b CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved, having been circulated previously, and signed by the Chairman.
	




	151.c MATTERS ARISING THEREFROM
Proposed definitive map modification order T721, Bridleway at Rowden Mill Lane. A letter was received on 18th January 2023, from Dorset Council Definitive Map Team, confirming senior managers/officers have accepted the recommendation that an order be published to correct Bridleway 33, Stourton Caundle from the recorded route as shown C-A to that shown C-A-B- on Drawing T721/22/2. The report is available on the Dorset Council website and can be viewed at DMMO T721 – Dorset Council.

	







	151.d DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
P. Lane is related to the planning applicant Item 2 on Agenda.
	



	OPEN FORUM  N/A

	

	MAIN AGENDA

1. DORSET COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
Monthly reports are circulated to councillors and added to the Parish Council
Website. Cllr. Carr-Jones reported business as usual with Dorset Council fully focused and currently on budget.  Council Tax increase will be just under 4%.
	

	
2. PLANNING
3 FIRS FARM, STALBRIDGE ROAD, DT10 2JY
REFERENCE PFUL/2022/0573
TO DEMOLISH EXISTING AGRICULTURAL BARN, ERECT 1 DETACHED DWELLING AND DETACHED DOUBLE GARAGE, CREATE NEW VEHICULAR ACCESS, FORM 4 PARKING SPACES, ERECT GROUND MOUNTED SOLAR PANELS.
The applicants have already been granted Class Q for building a conversion.
The new application is to build a completely different design from the plans previously approved, not  converting the existing building. A new access has been approved and constructed and there were no objections to the design of the building which councillors preferred to the first application.
However, there were concerns about the way in which this type of application was circumventing established planning rules, permitting building houses in open countryside which no-one else would be allowed to do and this will be expressed in the comments on the planning site.
J. Waltham proposed, seconded by J. Westbrook  to send no objections but also add the concerns raised.  Cllr. Carr-Jones left the meeting at  8.05 p.m.
	


















	3. PROJECTED BUDGET AND DECISION ON PRECEPT APPLICATION FOR 2023/2024
The clerk presented a detailed budget and estimated year end balances, all agreed to increase the precept by  a further 5% (£450) to £9,450 , proposed by Mr. Waltham, seconded by Mr. Moss,  to try and keep abreast of price increases and anticipated further costs maintaining the equipment in the play area. Essential maintenance and equipment replacement has been done, and the voluntary work  by Mr. Lane and Mr. Yandell  has actually saved considerably more expense and is much appreciated. Work is ongoing.
	


Precept claim sent and acknowledged 27.01.23.





	4. DEFIBRILLATOR
ARRANGEMENTS FOR INSTALLING NEW CABINET, SUPPLIED AS PART OF THE NEW 4 YEAR SUPPORT PACKAGE STARTING IN 2022
Clerk will contact the original electrical contractor and liaise with The Trooper over the reconnection of the new cabinet.

	



Clerk

	5. EMERGENCY PLAN
              UPDATES TO PROCEDURES FOR DISCUSSION
              Plan has been updated, Chairman holds one copy and Clerk another. An additional
              suggestion was to offer parishioners a chance to register themselves as vulnerable 
              if they had special medical needs or equipment which needed a constant 
              electricity supply for example to target help should it be needed This will be 
              placed on the village websites and social media.
              
	



Clerk
Actioned

	6. APPOINTMENT OF NEW AUDITOR FOR INTERNAL AUDIT
              A new internal auditor is needed from 2023, to be advertised in the next 
              Caundle Magazine and Facebook page.
	       Clerk
Deadline 15th March


	7. CAUNDLER REPORT INSERT FOR ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
              FORMAT/CONTENT
              Printing is becoming very expensive, and it was agreed to carry on circulating an 
              insert  with the reports, but cut down the word count to a very brief resume to try
              and fit all on to one sheet of paper.
	




	151 e. CURRENT STATE OF FINANCES
	Current Account Balance brought forward from last meeting.
Less cleared Cheques approved by Chairman since the last meeting:
Cheque nos. 101070, 101072, 101073
Current Account Balance (agrees with January Bank Statement)
	£ 6,939.61
 - 1,157.10


£5,782 .51

	Cheque approved by the Chairman since the last meeting.
101073 K.M. Dike Grass Cutting (not yet cleared
	
     -328.55

	Current Account Balance to date
	 £  5,453.96

	Deposit Account Balance brought forward        £7,518.53
January Interest                                                                  4.19
Deposit Account Balance to date 
(agrees with January Bank Statement) 
TOTAL OF BANK STATEMENTS AS AT 23RD January 2023               
	


   £7,522.72
 £12,976.68



	

	151. e CURRENT STATE OF FINANCES CONTINUED:

	
Cheques to approve and sign at the meeting:
101074 Stourton Caundle Village Hall Grant + Rent
101075 S.J.Harris, Clerk Quarterly Salary 
101076 S.J.Harris, Clerk Expenses
 
	

        400.00
        500.00
          92.02


Proposed by Mr. Waltham, seconded by Mr. Moss
	










	
151. f ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE
List on file

	




	151.g. MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION OR NEXT AGENDA
Heavy build ups of ice on the Triangle and Cat Lane were causing concern, water running down the roads off the fields from the recent heavy rain adding to the problem. Grit from the bin has been spread in some places. Extra bins may be needed nearer problem areas.
Water running across Stokes Lane has been a problem for some time, ditches either side of the road are clearly blocked so this will be reported to Highways.

Clerk reported the VAT Claim made in  July 2022 had not been received, although acknowledged by HMRC at the time. DAPTC consulted, suggesting sending another claim and following this up with a telephone call. New claim sent and acknowledged on
1st February 2023.
The external auditor appointment  for the 5-year period until 2026-7 has been awarded to BDO LLP.
Date for Annual Parish Meeting and Annual General Meeting.
17th May 2023
	

Clerk to investigate prices.
circulated

Reported to Highways
Ref no.1211568
27.02.23








	
151.h DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
T.B.A.
	





	
151.i TIME OF CLOSURE. The meeting closed at 09 15p.m.
	






2

